REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING SEPTEMBER 14, 1995

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, September 14, 1995, 7:00 pm at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with supervisors Richard Schweinsberg and Andrew Piccuta present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the August 10, 1995 meeting.

Police Chief Anthony DeCarbo gave the police report.

Supervisor Schweinsberg addressed Old Business,

Motion by Andrew Picutta second by Richard Schweinsberg to pay the general fund bills. Motion Carried.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Richard Schweinsberg to pay the sewer fund bills. Motion Carried.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to pay the tax refunds. Motion Carried.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Richard Schweinsberg to adopt Resolution: 5-1995; Permits the township to purchase through the state Local Piggyback Purchasing Program. Motion Carried.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to adopt Resolution: 6-1995; Approval of the New Castle Sanitation Authority Official Plan Revision. Motion Carried.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Richard Schweinsberg to pay FireDEX of Butler \$15,752.27 for the completion of the Salt Storage Facility. Motion Carried.

Public Comment:

Mr. Warren Allen, asked when the police car was out of service what did the police use. Supervisor Schweinsberg stated that the utility car was used. Mr. Allen also asked why the township does not hire flag men. Supervisor Schweinsberg stated that they attempted to hire from the Job Partnership program but were unable to. Mr. Allen asked why the township is working on state roads instead of township roads and the township roads are suffering. Supervisor Schweinsberg stated that the township roads do not suffer and that the township roads are in good shape.

Mr. Bill Alexander, stated that the tree on Sycamore had been cut and stated that the arrows on Savannah and Old Princeton Roads be placed on the road surface not above on the traffic signals.

Dale Colich, Alfonso Angelucci, Richard Chappell and Robert Walczak made a formal complaint in regard to the sewage and water problem located on Melody Lane. This matter was referred to the Sewage Enforcement Officer.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Picutta to adjourn.

Brian D. Tanner

Secretary/Treasurer

Brian D. Fanner